March 30, 1992

To: Jim Hannah From:

Chief Morgan Donation of Vehicle to DTF Subj:

Attached is a letter from the Drug Task Force requesting the use of a 1984 automobile. It was our intent to rotate this vehicle out of service due to high milage. In talking with Herb Davis, he felt that it would be more appropriate to donate the vehicle and transfer title rather than to loan it to DTF. As you are aware, to obtain Federal funding to operate the task force, 25% matching funds are required. The value of the vehicle can be applied to the needed matching funds.

The vehicle in question is: 1984 Chevrolet Caprice Vin # 2G1AL696XE9252320

I would appreciate it if this matter could be addressed at the next City Council meeting.

SCOTT HUNTER **Prosecuting Attorney** P. O. Box 926 Jonesboro, AR 72403 (501) 932-1162

Clay, Craighead, Crittenden, Greene, Mississippi & **Poinsett Counties** 

STATE OF ARKANSAS

Office of the Prosecuting Attorney

Second Judicial Circuit

March 16, 1992

Drug Task Force CHARLES R. EASTERLING

Co-ordinator/Deputy Prosecutor P. O. Box 539 Jonesboro, AR 72403 (501) 932-4355

Chief John Morgan Jonesboro Police Dept. 524 South Church Jonesboro, AR 72401

Dear Chief Morgan:

As previously discussed with you, please consider this a formal request for the Second Judicial District Drug Task Force to be permitted to use a 1984 Chevrolet Caprice automobile belonging to the Jonesboro Police Department. The purpose of the Task Force's use of this vehicle would be primarily in conjunction with the execution of search warrants. The Drug Task Force will maintain collision and liability insurance on this vehicle and will be responsible for required maintenance during the period of time of its use by the Task Force.

Respectfully yours,

Charles R. Easterling

CRE: brw